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industrial development, distinguished these four Counties from the Georgian
Bay area.

They thus asked that these four Counties be designated so as to make them
competitive with the Georgian Bay area.

They recognized that this could not be done under the present legislation
and specifically recommended a change in the legislation that would permit
designation of an area in which the average non-farm family income is below
$4,600.00, rather than below $4,250.00, or in the alternative rather than using
a basis of annual family income, to use the basis of the average industrial
income for individual workers,

It seemed to the Committee that other areas in Canada in a similar position
to the four above mentioned Counties might make similar suggestions.

The basic problem arising from this situation arises from the designation
of areas on the basis of NES areas rather than an economic or geographic area.

It also illustrated to the Committee that in certain instances, the designation
of any area could conceivably have or appear to have an adverse effect on the
adjoining area. Another problem raised by this delegation from Western
Ontario, which the Committee felt might be universally applicable relates to
the desire of each municipality to attract as much industry as possible in order
to reduce the municipal tax burden on home owners.

The Committee acknowledges that this is a whole new area for discussion
and one that is not within its terms of reference. However, the Committee felt
that this concern about industrial growth, in order to alleviate the municipal
tax burden was a major factor in the competitive activities of various areas
of the country in attempting to attract industry.

Further representations were made to the Committee by representatives of
the North Eastern Ontario Regional Development Council. While much of the
comment of this delegation was similar to that heard previously by the Com-
mittee, they did illustrate that there were some differences in their concern
with the Area Development Agency’s incentive programme. These
differences are largely attributable to the geopraphic position of Northern
Ontario and to its reliance on primary industries. Their basic desire was to have
a programme which would help stimulate the growth of secondary industries
in Northern Ontario. They pointed out that in the past when at least one part
of Northern Ontario was designated under this programme, it was not as
successful in attracting industry as the programme had been in other areas of
Canada.

Their representations may be summarized by saying they felt that all of
North Eastern Ontario should be designated as an area for regional develop-
ment. While they recognized that the accomplishment of this end involved
more than its being designated by the Area Development Agency, they felt
that this would be one important aspect of any programme of regional develop-
ment. They too, felt the criteria should be broadened to accomplish this. They
pointed out that unemployment generally was not as great a problem as is the
problem of outward migration, and slow economic growth. It appeared to the
Committee that what they were really saying was that there should be a policy
aimed at attracting secondary industry to regions such as Northern Ontario
which have traditionally been areas of resource development.



